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Collegiate Sabbath

This Saturday marks the beginning
of the winter vacation for students on
the elementary, high school, collegiate,
and post collegiate levels. The next
two weeks will be marked by the pres-
ence of many young men and women
from out of town. Even our “in town-
ers” will be more easily perceived as
the young intellectuals emerge from
under a pile of books, free themselves
from papers and exams, and once
again become the focus of attention
in our community.

Collegiate Sabbath Next Week —

Foremost among these activities are
egular Sabbath services. There are
'hree Sabbaths during the vacation per-
iod, and we hope our young people
will find the time to worship with us
during these coming weeks. We shall
try to honor each of our young men
by calling them to the Torah during
this period. The highlight of these
vacation Sabbaths will be our Annual
Collegiate Sabbath devoied entirely to
the Collegiate Sabbath set in our Com-
munity. Torah honors will be dele-
gated to the young collegiates and
appropriate corsages will be distribu-
ted to the “collegiettes”.

At the close of services, the entire
Congregation will hear a symposium
conducted by a member of our col-
legiate community at which three
young panelists will discuss the topic,

to Honor Our Youth

“The Student at College—Problems of
Adjustment”. At the conclusion of the
symposium we will all be guests of
the Sisterhood and Men’s Club of the
Congregation at a special Buffet Kid-
dush.

In the afternoon the Sababth Seu-
dah Seminar will be led by two young
people discussing the topic: “A Col-
legiate Reads the Weekly Portion”. You
will certainly not want to miss any part
of this “total Sabbath Program’ which
promises to be an inspiring one. If
you want your son or daughter invited
to the festivities, please fill out the
form on page 3 and send it to the’
Synagogue Office without delay.

Father and Son Minyan —

We should like to invite all of our
vacationers to participate in the Father
and Son Minyan during the vacation
period. During the year, study com-
mitents as well as late Saturday night
activities sometimes prevent our young
pecple from attending a 9:30 service
on Sunday morning. Certainly, the re-
laxed atmosphere of the winter vaca-
tion should provide the opportunity
to take advantge of an inspiring and
stimulating activity.

May we take this occasion to wish
the entire intellectual set in our con-
gregational family a pleasant vacation.
We hope that it will be refreshing and
religiously inspiring as well.

Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 11:00 a. m.

“WHO IS A JEW?“

An Unsolicited Answer to Mr. Ben Gurion
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SAMUEL GOLDBERG JOINS YEAR BOOK AD GETTERS

We are pleased to note that our
esteemed member Mr. Samuel Gold-
berg has once again joined the top
ad getters for the 1959 Year Book
campaign. To date Mr. Goldberg'’s ef-
forts have netted the fine sum of five
hundred dollars. As such, he joins our
devoted members Al Feiner and Rich-
ard Kolb who have passed the five
hundred dollar mark. We congratulate
these three veteran capaigners and we
wish them well in their efforts.

The roster of workers grows and
with it so do our hopes.

The amount required this year to
provide necessary scholarship aid is
twenty-five thousand dollars. With the
current enthusiasm that is being de-
monstrated by a number of our mem-
bers, we should be able to attain our
goal.

However, it cannot be expected that
a few conscientious men will carry the
entire burden. They may account for
a large percentage of the proceeds,
but they must have the backing of the
entire Kehilath Jeshurun family.

Contact your business associates,
local tradespeople or friends for ads.
If there is any way in which the Syna-
gogue Office staff can be helpful to
you, please do not hesitate to call upon
them.

SISTERHOOD WOMEN HEAR ART
AND POETRY LECTURE

Over fifty women of the Sisterhood
attended the open luncheon meeting
last Monday afternoon at which Pro-
fessor Maurice Chernowitz lectured on
‘Poetry and Painting—an Introduction
to Art".

Profesor Chernowitz, a Professor of
Fine Arts at Yeshiva University, show-
ed scores of colored slides depicting
the work of contemporary artists. He
interpreted these artistic pieces through
the medium of poetry and summed up
his point of view with the phrase
“Art is silent poetry and poetry is art
with words.” The lecture was most en-
thusiastically received.

The next open luncheon meeting
will be held on Monday, January 19,
1959 at 12:00 noon promptly.

JEWRY DUTY

We wish to thank the following
“Jewrors” who served during the past
week: Abraham R. Kirshon and Kalman
Fulep.

Volunteers for the coming weeks
should contact Mr. Israel D. Rosenberg.

You Are Cordially Invited To Attend
THE SABBATH SEUDAH SEMINAR
This Saturday afternoon, December 20, at 3:45 P.M.

Cantor: Franklin Holzer
Reader: Steven Klein

Discussant: Isidore Epstein

TOPIC: “Joseph Under the Microscope”
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NEIL JON MILLS
BAR MITZVAH

Greetings and Mazel Tov wishes to
Mr. and Mrs. Sidney Mills upon the
Bar Mitzvah of their son Neil Jon. Our
good wishes to the entire Bornstein
family, and especially to the proud
grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Thomas
Bornstein.

The young Bar Mitzvah is at present
a student in the ninth grade at Robert
Wagner Junior High School. Since the
age of six, he has attended the relig-
ious school of the Congregation and is
now continuing at the Park East Relig-
ious School. Neil is a photography
“bug” and a basketball enthusiast. His
favorite hobby is constructing models
of ships, planes, etc.

Neil, in addition to chanting the
Haftorah this Saturday, will also read
part of the Torah portion. At the close
of services, the family of the Bar
Mitzvah will be hosts at Kiddush to the
entire Congregation.

Name of college student
Name of College
Academic Year

Mailing Address of Student
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COLLEGE REGISTRY

Please fill out and send to synagogue office.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY
Birthdays—

Many happy returns of the day to
Mrs. Irving Angel, Dr. Samuel Gross,
Israel Jacobs, Mrs. Saul J. Lance, Mrs.
William Lebowitz, Mrs. Jack Nash, Mrs.
Isaac E. Okun, Mrs. Henry A. Rafsky,
Mrs. Jack A. Rothenstein, Mrs. Eugene
Sarezsky, Dr. Max L. Som and Miss
Vilma Weiss.

Anniversaries—

Warmest greefings to Mr. and Mrs.
Gerald Kaufman, Mr. and Mrs. Norman
H. Jaspan, Mr. and Mrs. David L. Lipp-
off, Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Zessman
and Dr. and Mrs. Frederick Zuckerman.

MIZRACHI HATZAIR SENIORS
CELEBRATE CHANUKAH IN
GRAND STYLE

More than seventy collegiates at-
tended our Mizrachi Hatzair Chanukah
celebration. The program began with
the kindling of the lights by Rabbi
Haskel Lookstein, continued with a
piano selection by Chaim Fleischman
of Yeshiva University (playing an or-
iginal composition), and concluded
with lsraeli singing and dancing.

After the formal program the mem-
bers socialized and partook of light
refreshments. All in all this social meet-
ing proved to be quite a success. The
next regular meeting on January 11,
will feature a panel review of the
current best seller, “The Exodus™.
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SCHEDULE OF SERVICES
FRIDAY i
Lighting of Candles 4:10
Evening =20
SATURDAY
Morning 9:00
Junior Congregation 10:15

Weekly Portion: Vayigash (Gene-

sis 44:18-47:27)

Haftorah: Ezekiel 37:15-28
Evening L%,
Conclusion of Sabbath

SUNDAY
Morning :
Father and Son Minyan
DAILY SERVICES
Morning
Evening

RIVIRSIDE

memoriai CAape/

Funeral Directors

76th ST. AND AMSTERDAM AVENUE
ENDICOTT 2-6600

CHARLES ROSENTHAL, Director

K-J CALENDAR

Saturday, 3:00 P.M. — Junior Youth
Group Meeting in Auditorium.

Sunday, 11:00 A.M. — Class in Liturgi-
ca Procedures.

Wednesday, 8:00 P.M. — Talmud Class;
Elementary Hebrew; Intermediate
Hebrew.

Saturday, December 27 — Collegiate
Sabbath.

YAHRZEITS
Decamber

20—PAULINE W. LURIE
20—MARCUS BARUCH
20—JOEL RESNICK
20—SARAH ROSENBLUTH
21 —HARRIS MAYER
21—ANNE RUBINSKY
21 —-HERMAN HELLER
21-MENUCHA DOMBER
21—SADIE B. MORGENSTERN
23—SAMUEL ABELOFF
23-SARAH GOTTESMAN
24— ALEXANDER SCHLANG
24-SARAH GARFUNKEL
24—LENA L, EHRLICH
24 _CECELIA KLEIN
24—LEON BRAUNSTEIN
24—BELLA JACOBS
24—-SOLOMON PFEFFER
25—-FEIGA BROZ
25—LENA BLOCH
25—PEARL BRENNER
25_ROSE WESTERMAN
26—RACHEL LIBERMAN
26—BERTHA PERLBERGER

LIPSTADT MEMORIAL COMPANY
Monuments
370 AMSTERDAM AVENUE
Near 78th Street
NEW YORK 24, N. Y.
TR 4-6843

Serving the Congregation
over 25 years

Closed Saturdays Open Sundays
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